
Unit 172 Board Meeting Minutes
Monday, September 13, 2010

Turtle Creek Duplicate Bridge Club

Call to Order at 5PM by Ed Rawlinson.

Present:  Ed Rawlinson, Roxana Tom II, Linda Lawrence, Olivia Brown, Jeri Tribo, C.
David Mitchell, Fran Vanecko, Steve Simpson Jay Thorne, Everette Lewis, Paula
Wissman.  No guests present.

Minutes:  Approved

Treasurer’s Report:  Approved

Membership:  No new members.  Seven total transfers into our unit.

Unit Games:
1. Luau was a huge success.
2. NAP Finals are October 2- committee is ready.
3. Mentor-Mentee Championship will on November 13 at Bridge Club of San
Antonio. Fran and Jeri will co-host.  Game time is at 11:30 AM

Tournaments:
1. 2011 Regional

a. Registration Gift will be a trifold convention card holder.
b. 299’er program has speakers, hosts and partners
c. Section Top prizes will be Gold Dollars in a decorated envelope
d. Entry fee for Swiss will depend on meal cost.  The OMNI will not

quote food prices until after January 2011.
e. Linda is researching a Unit 172 San Antonio Bridge League logo.

Old Business:
1. Edited Free Play Policy was circulated.  Paula moved and Everette seconded;

all ayes for approval.
2. Wireless Scoring System

a. We had 36 units in New Braunfels.  We were one short.
b. About 40 will cover most Unit 172 sectionals.  
c. Regional:  We had 107 tables on Friday afternoon, but 42 of those

were KO”s, which do not use the Bridge Pads.  The Sunday Swiss was
67 tables, and the Swiss uses Bridge Pads

d. ACBL rate is $.50 per table
e. Buy costs 100- 150/unit.
f. Olivia suggest we try Bridge Mate
g. Issue tabled for more research.



3. SanAntonio/Austin Cup:  There was discussion of strata and Novice
categories.  Fran will work out more details and e-mail to members

4. Printed Directory: Delayed until November so new Board Member
information may be included.

5. Easy Bridge will be delayed until at least September2011.

New Business:  Next Meeting is moved to Monday, October 18 to avoid conflict with
Election Sectional.

Adjourned at 6:50 PM.

Respectfully Submitted
Paula S Wissman
Secretary, San Antonio Bridge League


